
September 14, 2020 

Senator Dianne Feinstein 
880 Front Street, Suite 4236 
San Diego, CA 92101 

Senator Kamala Harris 
600 B Street, Suite 2240 
San Diego, CA 92101 

COUNCILMEMBER CHRIS CATE 
SIXTH DISTRICT 

CITY OF SAN DIEGO 

Subject: Craft Beverage Modernization and Tax Reform Act (H.R. 1175/S. 362) 

Dear Senators, 

For years, San Diego has ranked as the nation's top craft beer destination, known to many as the "sunny heaven for 
suds lovers." San Diego has branded the craft beer industry not only as a tourism contributor, but as a main 
economic driver. In 2018 alone, the craft beer industry contributed a total economic impact of $1.2 billion to the 
San Diego economy, a 34 percent increase from 2016. A 2017 study found that the craft beer industry contributes 
approximately 6,275 jobs to the local economy, with $171.3 million in combined labor. As of 2019, the County of 
San Diego is home to more than 150 independent breweries, with 93 located in the City of San Diego. One quarter 
of the city's breweries are in my council district, District 6. 

Many small businesses would have closed had it not been for the initial relief provided by the CARES Act, and for 
the donations by San Diegans to support this industry. From small business relief funding to the Breweries 
Experiencing Economic Roadblocks (BEER) Fund, which we established in partnership with the San Diego 
Brewer's Guild, we are doing everything we can to support this vital industry. 

I urge your support for craft distilleries, breweries, wineries, cideries, and their employees who contribute greatly 
to our nation's hospitality and tourism industries. Including the Craft Beverage Modernization and Tax Reform Act 
(H.R. 1175/S. 362) in the next appropriate legislative package is critical to providing businesses with much-needed 
certainty and relief. Please pass this legislation, which has bi-partisan support, to make permanent the current 
federal excise tax rates and prevent the increase of federal excise taxes on the craft beverage industry during this 
critical time. 

Sincerely, 

Chris Cate 
Councilmember, District Six 
City of San Diego 

cc: San Diego Brewers Guild 
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